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Introduction:
Natural disasters pose serious threat to mental
health. Experiencing two series of earthquakes
with catastrophic consequences in March and
December 2020 in the midst of COVID 19
pandemic was a unique situation for Croatian
citizens with many new threats and challenges.
This additional natural disaster has threatened
the safety of Croatian people in their homes
where they were supposed to be safe from
COVID-19.
Many Croatian children and adolescents have
been in two parallel crisis during 2020 that
contradict each other. COVID-19 pandemic-
related fears kept children in their homes and
away from social interactions, while
earthquakes triggered fears of entering and
staying in buildings, being alone, loud noises and
aftershocks after earthquakes.

Case presentation:
During outbreak of COVID-19 pandemic 14-year
old boy displayed excessive concern with
contamination, desinfection and washing rituals
and complete social isolation in his room. His
home was destroyed in Zagreb eartquake in
March 2020 and his family had to move out
outside of his home town. He manifested
separation anxiety and had slept with his
mother. The family returned in Zagreb in fall.
The boy started high school, but has been in
quarrantine because of a COVID-19 positive
student in the class. After that he refused to
attend high school and continued to show the
same behavior as at the begining of pandemic.
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He was referred to a multidisciplinary
assessment and was diagnosed with adjustment
disorder with anxiety and depressive symptoms,
but refused to start psychotherapy even online.
The father had a heart attack after he lost his
job. The mother developed anxiety and
depressive symptoms herself. After the
earthquake in December 2020 the boy has felt
shaking for day even though no one else did. His
mother noticed self-injury on his forearm one
day and the boy started to cry that he wants to
die. He was referred to child and adolescent
psychiatry emergency service and was
hospitalized at the inpatient unit.

Conclusion: Due to the suddenness and
unpredictability, natural disasters like
pandemics and earthquakes have different
degrees of influence on the individual’s
mental state depending on a constellation of
pre-disaster, peri-disaster and post-disaster
factors on individual, family and community
level. Interventions for youths and their
families during and after natural disasters are
crucial to reduce their psychological long-
term impact on mental health and
development of children.
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